
 

 

 

Franklin-Hart County Airport Authority 

P.O. Box 392 

Carnesville, GA 30521 

823 Airport Rd.  

Canon, GA 30520 

Franklin-Hart Airport Authority 

Meeting Minutes 
January 6, 2022 Called Meeting 
2:00 PM 
18A FBO 
 
• 2:00 PM Call to Order 
• Establishment of Quorum 

o Attendees - Eddie Addison (Chair), Mike Ward (Vice-Chair), Kevin McCraney (Sec/Treas), 
Mark Brown, Jonathon “Bo” Rowland, Woodson “Woody” McFarlin 

o Guests - Drew Dotson-Hartwell Sun, Sean Kilpatrick 
 Prayer-Mike Ward voiced a prayer 
• Pledge of Allegiance 
• Approve Agenda 

o Motion to approve by Mike Ward, seconded by Woody McFarlin, approved unanimously. 
• Secretary Report 

o Approve minutes from September 1, 2021 – McCraney noted a copy/paste error on the 
header that had July 7, 2021 as the meeting date. Bo Rowland made a motion to correct the 
date to September 1, 2021 and approve, seconded by Mike Ward, approved unanimously. 

• Treasurer Update – Copies of the August, September, and October 2021 financials were 
provided at the meeting. Kevin McCraney reviewed the financials (attached). November and 
December 2021 financials were not available at the time of the meeting. 

o Operating and Fuel Account – It was noted by McCraney that the large beginning balance on 
the August operating financials was due to the GDOT reimbursement for the final payment 
on phase 2 of the parallel taxiway project. 

o GDOT Audit – Jay Greene (auditor) contacted us to say he was unable to locate the ledgers 
for July to December of 2019. These were being maintained by Franklin County at the time. A 
search of the files we received from Franklin County only revealed ledgers from July and 
October. August, September, November, and December were missing. Jay Greene was 
instructed by Addison and McCraney to continue with the FY ending June 2021. FY 2021 is 
legally required by GDOT since we met the $750,000 annual threshold for auditing during 
that time period. Bo Rowland made a motion to investigate having Grizzle, Glenn, Adams, & 



 

 

Martin reconstruct the missing ledgers for us so we would have continuity from the previous 
audit we had done ending FY 2019, Mark Brown seconded, passed unanimously. We will try 
to have a price by the next authority meeting.  

 
• Old Business 

o Fuel Sump Recovery System – system has been installed and operating. Mark Brown 
shared that waste has virtually been eliminated as fuel is now returned to the tank 
minus the impurities. Discussion around the costs of having the system wired. 
Intrinsically safe wiring was required and cost $4,500 more to complete. Costs were 
paid out of the Operating account. Funds from Hart County were used to pay for the 
installation costs of $11,535. 

o Phase 2 Taxiway Update – there are $2,000 remaining in the local funds we received 
from Hart and Franklin County. TCA (lighting contractor) claims we still owe $1,250 on 
one of their invoices. We are disputing this charge as it was shown on the last invoice 
we paid. Once Croy Engineering resolves this issue, we will discuss the return of the 
remaining funds with both counties or use at the airport if allowed to retain. 

 
• New Business 

o Airplane Inventory Update – Mike Ward and Eddie Addison have completed the 
inventory update for the FAA and the airport ranking is now “Local” as compared to the 
lower classification of “Basic”. We were told this has not been updated since 2007 and 
discovered when we noticed Elbert County Airport was receiving more funds than the 
Franklin-Hart Airport. We lost $63,000 in Covid and infrastructure funding as compared 
to Elberton due to the lack of updates. We should be awarded the same as Elberton 
going forward. It was noted during the inventory and discussed that Asa “Bud” Brown 
does not have a flyable aircraft in his hangar but is looking for one. FAA regulations 
require that a flyable aircraft be housed in each hangar in an airport that receives 
federal funds. 

o American Rescue Plan Act contract – Copies of the contract were provided by email. 
This is for $22,000 in reimbursement funds from Covid funding. Past fuel purchases will 
be used as documented expenses. Mike Ward made a motion to approve the contract 
with GDOT, seconded by Woody McFarlin, approved unanimously. 

o Infrastructure Bill Funding – We were recently notified that Franklin Hart airport will be 
eligible for $110,000 from the infrastructure bill that recently passed. No action 
necessary at this time and more details will follow. This is compared to $159,000 that 
Elberton received and was noted during the inventory discussion. 

o Grizzle, Glenn, Adams, and Martin (GGAM) MOU – reviewed and discussed new MOU 
from GGAM. This is the CPA firm that has managed our books since January 2020. This 
would be an increase from $80 to $275 per month. This is a significant increase, but it 
was noted that duties had greatly increased for the accounting firm. Kevin McCraney 
made a motion to approve the new MOU, seconded by Mike Ward, passed 
unanimously. 



 

 

o Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with Franklin County - IGA offers Franklin County’s 
services for vegetation management and lists the costs to be paid by the airport. This is 
an “on demand” service and will only be used at our request. The need to have areas 
around the airport maintained was discussed. Bo Rowland made a motion to approve 
the IGA with Franklin County, seconded by Mark Brown, passed unanimously.  

o Croy Engineering – Discussed Kris Erwin (project manager) is no longer employed by 
Croy Engineering. Croy will be appointing a new project manager for us soon. 

o Perry Brothers Aviation Fuels Company – David Perry and Jacob Peed came in during 
the meeting and asked to address the authority about becoming our fuel provider. Our 
contract with Titan Fuels has expired and we are currently in negotiations. Perry 
Brothers is based in Americus but delivers fuel in our area. Chairman Addison discussed 
the need to market to a larger area to increase customers, particularly in Jet A sales. 
David Perry said he would review our needs and send a proposal. No action taken at 
this time. 

• Adjourn – Motion to adjourn the meeting by Bo Rowland, seconded by Mike Ward, 
passed unanimously. Meeting was adjourned at 3:17 PM. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Certificate of Secretary  

 

I certify that I am the duly elected and acting secretary of the Franklin-Hart 

Airport Authority, 823 Airport Rd., Canon, GA 30520; that these minutes were 

approved by a majority vote at a meeting consisting of a quorum of the authority 

members on the date listed below. 

 

Approved Date: _   March 3, 2022     ___ 

 

        

 

____________________________________ 

       J. Kevin McCraney 

       Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


